
RESOLUTION NO. _____ - 2017
AUTHORIZING THE PURCHASE OF A TOTAL STATION FOR THE SAUK COUNTY RECONSTRUCTION TEAM


WHEREAS, the Sauk County Sheriff’s Office 2018 budget includes $35,000 for the replacement of the Total Station; and, 

WHEREAS, it would be in the best interest of the County to purchase the Total Station from Seiler Geospatial Division at the State Bid price of $31,642.64; and,


NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Sauk County Board of Supervisors met in regular session, and directs the Sauk County Sheriff’s Office to purchase the Total Station at State Bid price from Seiler Geospatial Division with 2018 budgetary funds.
For consideration by the Sauk County Board of Supervisors on December 19, 2017.

Respectfully submitted,
SAUK COUNTY LAW ENFORCEMENT AND JUDICIARY COMMITTEE

_____________________________

_____________________________

WILLIAM WENZEL, CHAIR

WALLY CZUPRYNKO

_____________________________

_____________________________

JOHN DEITRICH



THOMAS KRIEGL

_____________________________

CLARK PETTERSEN

Fiscal Note:

The 2018 Budget recommendation included the expenditure of $35,000 from fund balance. The state bid price for the Total Station is $31,642.64.
MIS Note:   No information systems impact.
Fiscal Impact: [  ] None   [X] Budgeted Expenditure    [  ] Not Budgeted 








Background: The current reconstruction system is more than 10 years old.  We are unable to receive troubleshooting or maintenance on the current system as it is no longer supported.  The 2018 Sheriff’s Budget included $35,000 for the purchase of this new Reconstruction System.  Currently, the reconstruction team averages at least three (3) hours for the reconstruction of a scene which closes highways for the duration of the investigation.  The new system will reduce the scene investigation time by at least 50%.  The reduction in time not only opens the roadways quicker but also reduces the staffing time involved in the on-scene investigation.  The Total Station is a device used to measure crime scenes and serious/fatal accident scenes.  The reports generated from the Total Station and investigations are forwarded to the District Attorney’s Office for possible charges.  The new system is at State Bid price.  With State Bid price we are able to purchase the same system used by State Patrol which will allow interfaces between the different agencies. The pricing on the system includes the training of the staff for the use of the new system.  








